



TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES APRIL 23, 2020
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held via Zoom, on April 23, 2020.
Members Present: Noah Grunberg, John Taylor, Michael Parry, Chris Macek, Joe Palmeri, Eric Lucentini
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: None
Guests: John Richardson, John Wheeler, Andrew Baker, John Lauricella, Liz Kidder, Tris Metcalfe, Byron Gilchrist, Phil Pless, Kathleen Young
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.

Chris Macek cannot sit in on the hearing for Residences at Mill Falls LLC because he is an abutter. Town Counsel has deemed that a conflict of interest.

The meeting recessed at 7:15 p.m. for the purpose of a Public Hearing for Residences at Mill Falls LLC.

The meeting resumed at 9:02 p.m.
The Board agreed to deliberate. It was agreed that the project, as presented by Residences at Mill Falls LLC was an attractive one for a property that has been vacant for 10 years. The people involved are professionals. The town has a need for housing.
This project will provide housing for people who will utilize local stores and businesses. The need for additional housing in the village has been well-documented.

The project will not require any new curb cuts. There is adequate on-site parking for the number of units requested. The applicant has stated he will keep pedestrian areas free of snow and ice and will not restrict pedestrian access to the pothole viewing deck.

Water and sewer connections are existing. The building is sprinklered. The applicant will need to work with the power company for electrical upgrades. A location for a transformer has been identified and that location will be landscaped.

There is expected to be little increase in town services. The building will have its own private dumpster. The renovation of the building will increase the tax base. 

The shape of the building will not change significantly and there is not expected to be an affect on surface or groundwater runoff. The applicant has already worked with the Conservation Commission and is aware that the property lies within the area designated as riverfront.

There will be a sign identifying the property. It is expected to be both attractive and discreet.

A motion was made by Michael and seconded by Eric, that the Board grant a Special Permit, to Residences @ Mill Falls, LLC to convert a commercial property in an industrial zone to 10 residential units, at property located at 10 Deerfield Avenue (Map 41, Lot 100), based on the plans and application as presented on April 23, 2020, with the following condition:

1) The owner will maintain trees and landscaping adjacent to the deck and on the west side of the property in a manner substantially similar to what exists now.

Voting in Support of motion: Eric, Noah, John, Michael, Joe
       
Opposed:    None

       
Abstentions: None

At 9:35 p.m. John moved that the meeting be adjourned. Noah seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
Document List
Application for a Special Permit from Residences @ Mill Falls LLC

